






Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well done all the children from Schooner Class who took part in the multi 
sports this week competing against local schools at the MBS Dome. They all 
demonstrated great sportsmanship and resilience taking part in the variety of 
sports available. The football team played against St Hilary on Tuesday losing 
5-0. Despite their defeat the head teacher from St Hilary who umpired the game said 
the children were very resilient and had great sportsmanship as well as lovely 
manners. Well done keep it up! 

The children have had a wonderful week learning about the story of Christmas and 
have created pictures for the Penlee Cluster Advent Calendar and readings to go 
alongside them. They participated in activities in Paul Church. A big thank you to Mrs 
St Pierre, Andrew Yates and church members who enabled this opportunity to happen 
for the children. 

A huge thank you to Ms Judge and the Mousehole School Choir who sang so 
beautifully at the Tate Gallery on Sunday. I have had lovely feedback from all who 
attended saying it was truly magical! I am sure you are all looking forward to the 
Christmas Carol Service on Tuesday at 6pm. The children need to meet in Paul 
Community Hall by 5.45pm for a prompt start wearing their costumes or Christmas 
jumpers. 

The Choir will also be singing at the Solomon Brown Christmas Craft and Food Fair on 
Monday 5th December at 3.30pm to 4pm if you would like to come along and 
support them and this local event. See attached flyer. 

On Thursday 8th December it is Christmas jumper day. Please could you donate £1 
towards Save The Children UK. 

Friday 9th December is the School  Christmas fair starting at 2-4.30pm. A huge thank 
you to all the donations that have been coming in and to all the work from the FROMS 
team behind the scenes organising this. Please could you continue to donate 
tombola contributions, raffle prizes, chocolate bars/boxes and sweets and filled jam 
jars. If you need a container to fill just ask in the office and we can provide them for 
you. We will be sending the children out to you at 2pm and then asking you to enter 
the fair up by the hall in the car park so as to limit congestion in the reception area. 
After School Club will still be on until 4pm. 

It was lovely to welcome the Year 1 children’s parents and grandparents along for 
lunch today. The children had a wonderful time chatting away to 
you all. 

Thank you for ensuring your child is in school by 8.50am each 
morning ready to line up and go in promptly.  

Hope you have a peaceful weekend. 

Best wishes                                      

Sarah Trow 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Saturday 3rd December Help need in the 
Community Garden with Dax 10-2pm 
Tuesday 6th December- Christmas Carol Service 
Paul Church 6pm. 
Thursday 8th December- Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 9th December Christmas School Fair 
2-4.30pm 
Tuesday 13th December Launceston School 
visiting Skiff Class. 
Wednesday 14th Christmas Dinner 
Thursday 15th Christmas Instrumental 
Assembly-9am 
Friday 16th December-School Cinema Trip 
Friday 16th December-Last day 
of Autumn Term 
Spring Term Starts: 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 
2022-2023 INSET Days: 
Monday 24th July 2023 
Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Stars of the week 
Dinghy Class -Hugo H 

-Zennor P 

-Evelyn R

 -For brilliant listening, singing and joining in 
with the church activities. 
-For her amazing maths work fine all the 
representations of 4. 
- For her great recall of the Christmas story 
and writing her name and sounds.

Skiff Class - Allora S.N 

-Delilah G

-For her great recall of the story of 
Grace O’Malley and starting to retell it. 
-For helping the class to remember all 
the carols for our concert and 
representing the school as part of the 
choir.

Lugger Class -Henry M 

-Annabelle 
B.S

- For being thoughtful and kind 
towards other children. 

-For being brilliant on our church visit 
speaking with confidence and producing 
some lovely Christmas art work and the 
Christmas story.

Schooner Class -Poppy B 

-Lacey A 

-Lucky J

-For her enthusiasm for learning. 
-For working hard on her fractions 
this week. 
-For her fantastic maths work.

House Points:


PORTHCHAPEL: 131
GWYNVER: 114
SENNEN:125
PRAA SANDS: 129

Attendance winners 
of the week:  


    Schooner Class 


Whole School attendance: 
91% 
















